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Mykale (Kelly) Garrett

M A Y O R ' S  M E M O

Study Sessions
6:00 pm 

1st and 3rd 
Mondays of the Month
unless otherwise noted

7:30 pm
3rd Monday of the Month
unless otherwise noted

Regular Meeting

City Council Meetings

As a reminder, the City Council meets every 1st Monday and 3rd
Monday of every month unless otherwise as posted. If you have any
questions or concerns, please contact me or a council person by
email or please come and introduce yourself at a council meeting. We
would love to hear from you!

I wish you nothing but peace, joy, and grace for 2023. 

 
In Service,

Mykale (Kelly) Garrett
Mayor of Lathrup Village
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As we go into spring you know the old saying,“April Showers….” meansthat we will have a lot of rain.
Please remember that maintenance of stormwater ditches and culverts are the responsibility of every
property owner. More information regarding why and how to keep the ditches and culverts maintained
can be found inside the newsletter from our new Code Enforcement Officer Bill Diamond.

In additionto the warmer weather, it is time for our summer concerts!Nothing is better than grabbing a
chair or blanket and sitting with friends listening to good music. Our summer concerts occur every
Wednesday at 7:00 PM starting June 28th. I hope to see you there!

Here are a few more updates and dates to remember:
●Lead and CopperExterior Excavation - yards affectedwill be re-seededin the spring
●Sidewalk Replacement Program- residents can ask for a paymentplan or use their own contractor
●    Infrastructure ProjectOpen House - 4/6 6 - 8PM
●DDA Informational Meeting- 4/21 12 - 1:30PM
●Hazardous Household Waste & ShredWaste Day - 4/22 10 - 2PM
●Senior Citizen Prom - 5/17 12 - 2PM
●Southfield Road Clean-up - 6/3 9 - 11AM
●Lathrup Village GardenTour - 6/24 10 - 4PM




Greetings Lathrup Village Residents,

I hope everyone enjoyed the first half of 2023! As I have written before,
Spring/Summer is my favorite time of the year. I love seeing the newest springingup
and of course the warm weather is always a plus.






BOARD OF REVIEW

DELINQUENT TAXES

All unpaid 2022 Summer and Winter Taxes were turned over to the Oakland County Treasurer on
March 1, 2023. If you have outstanding taxes, you will need to contact the county treasurer’s
office at 248-858-0611. Delinquent special assessments will be added to the 2023 summer tax
bill if they were not paid by March 10, 2023. The summer tax bills will be mailed the first week of
July 2023.  For tax-related questions or concerns, please contact 248-557-2600 ext. 248. 

CALCULATION INFLATION RATE MULTIPLIER:
 
On November 15, 2022, the Michigan State Tax Commission issued Bulletin 17 of 2022, which
reported the inflation rate of 7.9%, which is used in calculating the property tax Headlee millage
rollbacks. However, Proposal A limits the increase in taxable value for each parcel of property to
the inflation rate of 5%, or the inflation rate, whichever is less, until the property is sold.
Therefore, property owners can expect the 2023 taxable values to increase by 5%, but not to
exceed their 2023 state equalized values. Any physical additions to the property, such as new
construction, and any physical losses to the property, will also result in taxable value increases
or decreases. When a property transfers ownership, the property “uncaps” the year after its
transfers, and its taxable value is set at its respective assessed value. 

FROM YOUR TREASURER
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My mom tells me that lots of people ask where I have been
lately, so you really do miss me when I am not there! Mom
also tells me that there are weeks when I simply have to
stay at home in Owosso with the rest of my family because
she has meetings that I cannot go to. Can you imagine
such nonsense? I always tell her I would be a good boy,
but she leaves me in Owosso anyway :(  Please ask her to
bring me back!

When I am in the office I get lots of attention from everyone
that comes to City Hall. Sometimes I even greet people at
the front counter! Jacqueline gives me lots of kisses and
treats! Susie brought a bed for me to lay on, and Pam
plays tug-of-war with me. I love my pack at City Hall. I hope
mom brings me back soon. 

Be sure to come and visit me when you stop in!

Makkachin's Musings
...tails from the Office Dog

~Makka



The City of Lathrup Village has partnered with 
Oakland County PAWS program for dog licensing. 



DOG LICENSING – Paws PROGRAM – OAKLAND COUNTY ANIMAL CONTROL
Residents of Lathrup Village can obtain a dog license by coming to City Hall or applying online.
 
• Michigan law requires that all dogs over (4) months old to be licensed.
• Oakland County dog licenses are available to purchase at Lathrup Village City Hall
PLEASE BRING IN THE FOLLOWING:
Proof of current rabies vaccination
Proof of neutering (if applicable)
To purchase the dog license on-line use this link:
https;//www.oakgov.com/petadoption/Pages/default.aspx then click the "Dog License" link.

Pricing of an Oakland County Dog License:
https://www.oakgov.com/petadoption/animalcontrol/Pages/fees.aspx 

VACCINATED DATE REQUIREMENT
In order to purchase a three – year dog license, your pet’s rabies expiration date must coincide with
the date of the dog license.

For example, in the year 2022, a three-year dog license will have a year of 2024 (three years out). 

If you plan to purchase a three- year dog license in 2022, then your dog’s rabies vaccination
expiration date must run through 2024.






NEED A DOG LICENSE?
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A MESSAGE FROM CODE ENFORCEMENT
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Please come to City Hall to pick up a magnet and a penny for the test!
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LVPD NEWS

Find the Police Department 
on Facebook:

@LathrupVillagePoliceDepartment

(248) 354-1010
24/7 NON-EMERGENCY 

NUMBER

27400 SOUTHFIELD RD.
LATHRUP VILLAGE, MI 48076

Police Body Worn Camera Program 
After a year of working with the Federal
government through the grant process, from
body camera testing and evaluating, drafting
policies and procedure writing, to ordering and
implementation, it’s finally completed. 

Each full-time officer will be equipped with
their own body camera, with part-time/reserve
officers will use the pool cameras. The 30k
grant covered a total of 50% of the overall
product cost. The Federal government will pay
15k and we’ll cover the other 15k. 

If you have an emergency, please call 911
immediately.

Police Chief Scott McKee 
Lieutenant Michael Zang

Sargeant Michael Tackett 
Police Clerk Theresa Knoll  




Police Department

Full-Time Officers Reserves

Keith Robers
Amanda Carmack

Jeremy Huston
Nkrumah Hutson
Remy Gijsbers

Paul Chickensky
Robert Fisher

Michael Staijich



Steve Hodges - Sargeant
George Sovinsky

Brian Lietzke
Scott Wiederhold

Bradley Gerbs
Theresa Knoll

Part-Time Officers

Terry Lawrence
Eric Button



14



Submit to the Police
Department
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LATHRUP VILLAGE DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

The LVDDA Board of Directors is comprised of ten individuals who serve four-year appointments. Board
meetings are held on the second Friday of the month at 12 Noon at Lathrup Village City Hall in The
Meeting Place (2nd Floor). There are also three committees which support and implement the activities of
the LVDDA – Economic Vitality, Promotions, and Design. Should you be interested in volunteering, please
contact DDA Director/Manager – Community & Economic Development Susie Stec at
sstec@lathrupvillage.org. Involvement in these committees is open to anyone and is not strictly for those
businesses or residents located in the district. 

The LVDDA is actively engaged in the Main Street Oakland County (MSOC) program at the Associate-
level, and at the Affiliate-level of National Main Street Center (NMSC). LVDDA follows The Main Street
Approach which focuses on Transformation Strategies centered around the 4-Point Approach (Economic
Vitality, Design, Promotions, and Organization). 

The goal of the LVDDA is, and has always been, to be an advocate for the businesses and foster
economic growth within the district. The primary objectives for the LVDDA this year include placemaking
initiatives, supporting the commercial corridor, and improving the overall appearance of the district.
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DDA Informational Meeting: April 21, 2023 (12-1:30 PM)

Cash Flow Workshop: April 26, 2023 (8-10 AM)

Mental Health Awareness Seminar: May 24, 2023 (6-8 PM)

Planting Party: June 3, 2023 (9-11 AM)

Southfield Road Cleanup: June 10, 2023 (9-11 AM)

Juneteenth Celebration: June 17, 2023 (12-4 PM)

LVDDA UPCOMING EVENTS

mailto:sstec@lathrupvillage.org


2023 CONSTRUCTION INFORMATION
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Winter may not be ready to end, but construction activities are getting ready to start! Consumers Energy
(CMS) is once again working to upgrade the residential service lines throughout the city. CMS and their
contractor, Kaltz Excavating, will be working on the following streets: Red River/Morningside, Goldengate,
San Jose Blvd, Glenwood, and Sunnybrook. Effected residents will receive door hangers no less than 24
hours prior to work beginning. Work on Red River/Morningside has already begun, with work on Sunnybrook
scheduled to begin on Monday, March 13th. Should residents have any questions or issues with the work
being done, please call the number on the door hangers.

Year 3 of the city’s infrastructure projects, beginning with street paving, are scheduled to begin April 17th.
Paving work will predominately be resurfacing (“mill & fill”) and will continue throughout the summer. The
final year of the Sidewalk Replacement Program (SRP) is tentatively scheduled to start in May. The goal of
this program is to replace aging or degrading squares to create safe conditions, reduce the likelihood of slip-
and-fall accidents, and bring all sidewalks into compliance with the city’s ordinances. Residents will be
getting their SRP cost estimates in the next week and will have the opportunity to either complete the work
themselves or have the city perform the work. The construction map identifies all of the infrastructure project
work schedule for this year. Staff is working to update the Infrastructure Project page on the city’s website
with current information at https://www.lathrupvillage.org/businesses/infrastructure.php. 

Finally, the city will be
hosting an Infrastructure
Project Open House on
Thursday, April 6th from
6 – 8 pm in The Meeting
Place (2nd floor, City
Hall). Staff and consultants
will be available to answer
questions regarding the
upcoming project work. 

As construction gets
underway, the website and
e-newsletter will be the
best spots for updated
information.




https://www.lathrupvillage.org/businesses/infrastructure.php


Senior Citizens Prom
Put on your festive clothes and plan to attend the Senior Citizens Prom on May
17, 2023 from 12:00pm - 2:00pm. Music and food will be provided by the City.
Seniors 62 and older $10. Seniors 61 and under will are $20. Registration
information will be available as the date draws closer.
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UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS

Applicants Wanted for Home Heating Credit
Applications Must Be Submitted by Sept. 30, 2023



Michiganders who need help with their energy bills can now apply for the Home Heating Credit,
according to the Michigan Department of Treasury (Treasury).

Low-income, deaf, disabled or blind persons, disabled veterans and senior citizens may qualify for the
Home Heating Credit. Applicants are not required to file a Michigan individual income tax return to
receive the credit.

"While it may be March, heating season is still in full force as we navigate yet another chilly Michigan
spring," said State Treasurer Rachael Eubanks. "This credit can provide assistance on heating bills
during our cold seasons, allowing individuals to spend their hard-earned dollars on other necessities.
Please don't hesitate to seek out assistance if you think you're eligible."

Forms and instructional materials are available on the internet at Michigan.gov/IncomeTax or by calling
517-636-4486. Forms are also available at many libraries, Northern Michigan post offices, and
Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) offices across the state.

All applications for the credit must be received by Sept. 30, 2023.

Additional information can be found on the Home Heating Credit website. For more information about
resources available for heating assistance, go to Michigan.gov/HeatingAssistance.




HOME HEATING CREDIT

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMTcuNzM1MjIwMTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvdHJlYXN1cnkvbmV3cy8yMDIzLzAzLzE3L2FwcGxpY2FudHMtd2FudGVkLWZvci1ob21lLWhlYXRpbmctY3JlZGl0In0.Vnxy4mvQG2l4LO0aR0Ey7In-J5KSV7F-uLiRDyhoBrM/s/2889778804/br/156330063190-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMTcuNzM1MjIwMTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvdGF4ZXMvaWl0In0.wIdMsQBogTeRJgBJve2Cfw4_ZPcCsieYAelZ0Zyv3TM/s/2889778804/br/156330063190-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMTcuNzM1MjIwMTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvdGF4ZXMvcXVlc3Rpb25zL2lpdC9hY2NvcmRpb24vaGVhdGluZy9ob21lLWhlYXRpbmctY3JlZGl0LWluZm9ybWF0aW9uLTEifQ.7nhag6sepwYF4_1ASZinU1ODw_9pNfHWpzN-tNu4hH4/s/2889778804/br/156330063190-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMTcuNzM1MjIwMTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvbWRoaHMvYXNzaXN0YW5jZS1wcm9ncmFtcy9lbWVyZ2VuY3ktcmVsaWVmL2VuZXJneXdlYXRoZXJpemF0aW9uIn0.K4bBSbuxVrTUXOqTDYFg8n9y91zumW7Q9viENmei8l4/s/2889778804/br/156330063190-l


What do you want to learn more about? 
Passion: If you could be or do anything, what would it be and why? 
What is your responsibility to your community … the world?” 

Teen Mental Wellness Community Forum & Essay Contest

The city of Southfield, in partnership with the Optimist Club of Southfield-Lathrup Village, Southfield Public
Schools, Lawrence Technological University, Metro Detroit Youth Clubs and the City of Lathrup Village, will
present a Teen Mental Wellness Community Forum on Sunday, May 7, 2023 at 2:00 p.m. at the Metro Detroit
Youth Clubs Field Zone located on the Southfield Municipal Campus at 26000 Evergreen Road in the lower
level of the Southfield Pavilion. 

As a part of the forum, the Optimist Club is sponsoring a 400-500 word essay contest for middle and high
school students with the topic “Growing Forward in a World that Works: 

The essay contest is open to all 6th-12th grade students who live, attend school or are a member of a youth
mentoring program in Southfield or Lathrup Village. All entries must include three separate documents
(application, essay cover page, and essay) emailed to slvoptimist@gmail.com by Friday, April 14. The first,
second and third place winners will receive cash awards and recognitions. Lawrence Technological University
will offer three LTU Blue Devil Partnership Scholarships worth $17,000.00 a year for four years or a maximum
award for a bachelor’s degree of $68,000.00 for eight semesters. Each place winner, first, second, and third
will receive this scholarship award to attend Lawrence Technological University. 

In addition, each winner will receive one free summer technological scholarship camp worth $1,000 to attend
the camps being offered in summer 2023. Students must be sophomores, juniors and/or seniors to attend the
camps.

The Teen Mental Wellness Community Forum will feature a number of panelists addressing the topic of
“What’s happening with our youth?” The panel will include Lathrup Village Police Officer Keith Roberts with
Warning Signs; Southfield Police Sergeant Teresa Young and Officer Brandon Walker with Triggers; Darryl
Allen, LPC from Ascension Michigan with Stigmas; Southfield Fire Chief Johnny Menifee with Resilience; and
Lawrence Technological University Professor and author Dr. Jackie Stavros with Conversations Worth Having.

The forum will also include the essay contest finalist presentations and announcement of winners as well as
numerous mental healthcare professionals and other exhibitors, including Oakland Community Health
Network, Southfield Anti-Drug Coalition, and SAFE Hearts. Especially for teens, an engaging presentation and
activity with Delivery Drones will be presented by Captain Woodrow “Joe” White and Crew from +5
Technologies. Learn more at this link. Advance online registration is required at this link by Wednesday, May
3, 2023.

The Optimist Club of Southfield-Lathrup Village is made up of local volunteers and community leaders and has
serviced the communities of Southfield and Lathrup Village since May 8, 1979. With the motto “Friend of
Youth” and a vision to provide hope and positive vision to bring out the best in the community, particularly local
youth, the Club promotes special programs and activities throughout the year.
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https://www.cityofsouthfield.com/news/www.p5drones.com
https://www.cityofsouthfield.com/news/www.southfield-lathrupvillageoptimists.org


Do you love all things flowers and gardens?
Please join us for a tour of the Meadow
Brook Gardens on July 26, 2023. 

Transportation will be provided for Senior's
that do not want to drive, but you must
sign up to attend as the bus has limited
seating.

Please email Councilwoman Barb Kenez
with any questions you might have at
bkenez@lathrupvillage.org.

UPCOMING GARDEN TOUR EVENTS

Do you want to see and tour beautiful flower
gardens in Lathrup Village? Please set June 24th
aside and join the Lathrup Village Nature Group
as they tour a minimum of five lovely gardens and
answer questions you may have about flowers.
 
Please contact nancyperchard@yahoo.com for
more information. 
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LATHRUP VILLAGE 
LIONS CLUB

LATHRUP VILLAGE 
COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

LATHRUP VILLAGE 
LGBTQ+ SOCIAL

The Lathrup Village Lions Club is part of Lions
Clubs International, the largest service club
organization in the world. Lions are dedicated to
serving people in need, whether in their own
community or globally. 
 
The LV Lions Club raises funds for several local
organizations including Leader Dogs for the Blind,
the Penrickton Center for Blind Children, JDRF,
Eversight, Lions Bear Lake Camp and Lions
Project KidSight. The club is a 501(c)(3) tax-
exempt public charitable organization. Donations
can be made on the club’s website
www.LathrupVillageLions.org. Checks can be
mailed to P.O. Box 760486, Lathrup Village, MI
48076.

Meetings are held in City Hall on the second and
fourth Wednesdays of each month.  The Lions
Club is seeking new members, and anyone
curious about Lions is welcome to attend a
meeting.   

For more information about the LV Lions Club and
its activities, find us on Facebook or contact Jay
Gardiner at 248-561-8117 or by email at
jagar@ix.netcom.com. 

Lathrup Village LGBTQ+ Social is a group for
residents who identify as part of the LGBTQ+
community. Our purpose is to meet other like-
minded residents in our wonderful city. We
are a networking and social group that meets
monthly, as well as an online community. If
you identify with this group, be sure to join
our Facebook group (of the same name) for
the latest information, or contact Greg Ruvolo
(gruvolo@gmail.com or 248-224-6700) for
more information. We look forward to meeting
you! 

The Lathrup Village Community Foundation
would like to thank the LV Police
Department and the LV residents for all the
donations and support with helping to make
the winter Food Pantry and Hat/Gloves
drive a success. Thank You!!!

The LVCF is reducing its carbon footprint in
the community by creating a new virtual gift
giving platform. Please scan the QR Code
to give your gift of support today. Thank
You!!!

Please scan with your phone.
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S U M M E R  C O N C E R T  S E R I E S  I N F O R M A T I O N

The Lathrup Village Community Foundation Summer Concert Series will be held on Wednesdays @
7:00pm starting June 28, 2023.We look forward to seeing you at the gazabo this summer. What a great
way to spend your evening with family and friends listening to Live Music. 

Please sign up at city hall to receive updates and a list of the weekly performers. Details for all the LVCF
activities will be posted in the Lathrup Village city weekly e-newsletter.




LIVE MUSIC 
Lathrup Village Community Foundation

 Summer Concert Series 2023
Opens with the Rock and Roll Hall of Famer

 Mr. Billy Davis
 June 28, 2023 @ 7:00pm

BILLY DAVIS: BIO
Billy Davis is an inductee of: Rock & Roll Hall of Fame, Doo Wop Hall of Fame, National Rhythm & Blues Hall
of Fame 30 Years with Hank Ballard Inspiration and Mentor to Jimi Hendrix Jackie Wilson‘s Original Lead
Guitarist ‘It’s Your Thing’ Guitarist for The Isley Brothers Billy Davis, born in Bentonia, Mississippi, is a
trailblazing guitarist who grew up in Detroit, Michigan from the age of thirteen. He has been a professional
musician from the age of eighteen. Raised in the 1950’s Black Bottom neighborhood of Detroit with strong
musical influences, he started his first band at the age of 17, as the headliner for Billy Davis & the Upsetters,
which became Berry Gordy’s first in-house live band, pre-Motown, long before the ‘Funk Brothers’. Davis was
so ahead of the times that a song title with “funk” had to be changed to “spunk” to receive airplay. His early
use of the wah-wah pedal was outright rejected by his producers and band mates; then, in later years became
the signature for many other musicians.

Billy Davis continues to mentor young musicians; he has included young harp player Mighty Michael
Mendelson as special guest with his Billy Davis Rhythm Machine Band and is developing the youth’s guitar
skills. Billy Davis continues to carry the torch in the music industry as he is a treasured music legend in his
own time. His memoir, tell-all book Billy Davis: Odyssey of a Music Legend will be available soon. 
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